
From: Rajeev Narula
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: 10/11/2022, Agenda Item # 36 - support for overlay
Date: Monday, October 10, 2022 11:15:00 AM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or forward the
message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Dear County of Supervisors of Ventura County,
My name is Rajeev Narula and I have been living in Ventura County for the last 26 years.  We have nothing but
positive things to stay about Ventura County until recently where some of the Investors are buying properties and
renting it as party houses with absolutely no sensitivity to the neighbors or the neighborhood.  Then we get all the
party related suppliers, the renters whose focus is for 1-3 days, they really don’t care about anything besides their
party.  We have  to put up with traffic and noises in the middle of the night.
I fully support the Board for the overlay.

Sincerely,
Rajeev and Christabelle Narula
Resident of 11288 Presilla Road,
Santa Rosa Valley, CA 93012

mailto:rajeevorb2@yahoo.com
mailto:ClerkoftheBoard@ventura.org

